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not discovered the entertainment to be got
out of a perfectly silent visiting public. I
should confess that I have enjoyed it enor-
mously

; it would be becoming in me to
thank that mute impersonal body for a de-
lightful summer. It is such an original
pleasure to go on saying exactly what you
like and briefly imagine replies, as well as
a valuable aid, I am sure, to convalescence.
To have increased the sum of the world's
happiness by one's own is perhaps no great
accomplishment, yet is it so easy .? Neither
can it be called especially virtuous to feel a
little better, but what moral satisfaction is

there to compare with it i

The summer and the book are done.
The procession of the Days has gone by, all
but a straggler or two carrying a tattered
«ag; It took seven months to pass a given
pomt. There is a rustling among the roses
when the wmd comes this way, but nearly
always the blue void holds a golden silence.
Belated butterflies bask on the warm gravel
wth wmgs expanded and closed down.W- ng IS dung.:-ous now ; shadows over-
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